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FISCAL NOTE, 85TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION
 

March 27, 2017

TO: Honorable Byron Cook, Chair, House Committee on State Affairs
 
FROM: Ursula Parks, Director, Legislative Budget Board
 
IN RE: HB997 by Capriglione (Relating to approval and recording requirements for certain

conveyances of land owned by political subdivisions to the United States.), As
Introduced

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would amend the Local Government Code requiring a political subdivision to provide the
governor a notice of a proposed conveyance of land owned by the political subdivision to the
United States. The notice must be sent 30 days before the notice is published or the land is offered
for sale or exchange. The political subdivision must submit a formal request for approval of the
sale or exchange. The governor must provide written notice of disapproval no later than 30 days
after the request is received. The bill would exempt sales or exchanges of public land for a federal
post office. 

The General Land Office (GLO) would be required to post on its website the entity acquiring the
land, the entity offering the land for sale or exchange, the purchase price or value of the land, and
the date of the sale or exchange. A political subdivision would be required to provide GLO with
the information no later than 30 days after the sale or exchange. 

The bill would take effect September 1, 2017.

Local Government Impact

According to Texas Association of Counties (TAC), no fiscal impact to local government is
anticipated.

Source Agencies: 305 General Land Office and Veterans' Land Board
LBB Staff: UP, AG, GG, BM
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